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TO: The Honorable Mayor Manier and Washington City Council
FROM: Chief Michael D. McCoy and DC Jeff Stevens

RE: Purchase of Duty and Training Ammunition

DATE: February 14, 2018

Mayor and Aldermen,

Sergeant Willi sought and received bids from Kiesler’s, Streicher’s and Ray O’Herron for the Department’s annual duty and
training ammunition purchase. The bids also include additional training/duty rounds for Sgt. Bean’s marksman/observer role with
the CIERT/ILEAS teams. Streicher’s bid was the lowest. Additionally, they deal with the specific rounds we have chosen for
duty use and the specific rounds required for CIERT/ILEAS marksman/observers. O’Herron and Kielser’s offer similarly-
weighted and constructed .308 rounds, but when dealing with the level of specificity required, that small variance can throw off
the rifle’s zero. The company’s customer service and responsiveness has been exceptional.

The Police Department requests Council authorization for the purchase of training and duty ammunition from Streicher’s in the
amount of $11,686.70. This amount is below our budget for this item.



